
CITIZEN PETITION FORM 

Date: March 4, 2021 

Issue: Preference Point Restoration 

Which rule are you seeking to create or revise? Please include a copy of the rule you are 
proposing to create or change, preferably with the change made in redline format. 

CRS 33-1-102(27) 
 
All limited licenses returned to the Division for a refund or preference point increased by 
one will be available for reissue after the request has been processed. 

Why are you seeking to create or revise this rule? Please include a general statement of 
the reasons for the requested rule or revision and any relevant information related to the 
request. 

Not being able to elk hunt because of not gaining permission from a local jurisdiction drawing renders the 
CPW Elk license useless, just as if no license was granted.  It seems reasonable that a preference point be 
granted because of a useless CPW Elk license, which is the same as not being granted a license at all. 
 
The Big Game brochure for Hunt Code EF-020-L3-R strongly recommends landowner permission before 
applying. 
   
For the 2020 season, there were no Boulder County Open Space landowner permissions for any hunter before 
the CPW application deadline. 
 
The 2020 Elk Hunting Statistics have no statistics for EF-20-L3-R.  It is not possible to know how many 
hunters applied for Ron Stewart Preserve at Rabbit Mountain or Red Hill.  The number of hunters that 
successfully drew tags for each Boulder Open Space area are not available and the success percentages are not 
available. 
 
 
 
 

Petitioner’s name: Frank de Vall 
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